
CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 

SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING - MONDAY, APRIL 13, 2020 

REMOTE WEB MEETING 

6:30 P.M. 

 
Mayor Manier called the Remote Web special meeting of Monday, April 13, 2020 to order at 
6:33 p.m. Physically present were Mayor Gary Manier, City Administrator Ray Forsythe, Police 
Chief Mike McCoy, and City Clerk Pat Brown. 
 

Call to Order 

Remotely present and answering roll call were Aldermen, Adams, Black, Brownfield, Butler, 
Cobb, Dingledine, Stevens, and Yoder. 
 

Roll Call 

Also, remotely present were Finance Director Joanie Baxter, P & D Director Jon Oliphant, 
Public Works Director Kevin Schone, Interim City Engineer John Anderson, Deputy Chief of 
Police Jeff Stevens, and City Treasurer Ellen Dingledine. 
 

 

City Clerk Brown indicated that none were submitted. 
 

Audience Comments 

Mayor Manier opened the public hearing for comment at 6:33 p.m. Finance Director Baxter 
provided an overview of revenues and expenses as depicted in the proposed FY20-21 Budget 
“Budget Trends at a Glance” which is attached and made part of these minutes. Clerk Brown 
indicated that there were no public comments submitted. Mayor Manier closed the Public 
Hearing at 6:38 p.m. 
 

Public Hearing: 
Proposed FY2020-2021 
Budget 

Interim City Engineer John Anderson requested Council authorization to award the bid for the 
N. Lawndale Reconstruction Project to Stark Excavating in an amount not to exceed 
$1,798,518.76 to provide for the public infrastructure portion of the project. He provided 
background on the bid opening process sharing that six bids were received for the project. He 
shared the two lowest bidders did not meet the IDOT Prequalification requirements that were 
requested as part of the bid. He shared that after reviewing the remaining bids and receiving 
legal direction from the City Attorney, it is recommended to award the bid to Stark Excavating 
as the third lowest bidder and holding the required IDOT Prequalification. Alderman Dingledine 
moved and Alderman Brownfield seconded to authorize the request as presented. On roll call 
the vote was:  
Ayes:  8   Adams, Black, Brownfield, Butler, Cobb, Dingledine, Stevens, Yoder 
Nays:  0 
Motion declared carried. 
  

Bid Award: N. 
Lawndale Avenue 
Reconstruction Project 
 

At 6:45 p.m. Alderman Brownfield moved and Alderman Black seconded to adjourn. Motion 
carried unanimously by voice vote. 
 

Adjournment 

  
______________________________________________  

                                                                                        Patricia S. Brown, City Clerk  
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